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August 18, 2021, 
 
Attn: Mr. William Bryant, Nominating Committee Chairman 
ICC Nominating Committee 
c/o Dominic Sims, CEO 
International Code Council 
900 Montclair Road 
Birmingham, Al 35213 
 
 
Dear Mr. Bryant and Nominating Committee Members, 
 
The Southeastern Connecticut Building Officials Association is pleased to endorse Donny Phipps for 
Secretary/Treasurer to the International Code Council’s Board of Directors. Donny Phipps has demonstrated 
leadership and commitment to the building code profession that exemplifies what the International Code 
Council seeks in board members. Donny has been involved with multiple other professional associations, 
boards and commissions that have provided him with broad experience and knowledge. 
 
SECTBO unanimously supports Donny Phipps for Secretary/Treasurer  to the International Code Council’s Board 
of Directors. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Peter W. Zvingilas 
 
 
Peter W. Zvingilas 
President of SECTBOA 


